

Date:

January 26, 2022

JAN 27 2022

RECEIVED

To:

Chief Kevin Foster
Chief of Police

Office of the Chief

From:

Lieutenant Aaron Lancaster hope

908 Norman Porce Deut

Special Investigations Section

Subject:

Request for Disposal of Select Items

A recent review of inventory was conducted at the Norman Special Investigations Office. While cleaning and doing inventory of various areas we located numerous items that are old, not useable, damaged or expired. These items are not useable by Special Investigations and not safe for use by other areas of the department or other agencies. Specifically the APR masks and SCBA systems are well past their service life and not safe to use. The items listed are primarily used for processing clandestine labs which Special Investigations Sections no longer conducts those operations.

Attached to the memo is an inventory of the items we are requesting be sent for disposal. If approved SIS will coordinate the final removal of the items from SIS facility to the appropriate facility and all department inventory documents updated.

AL/al

